
 
TREASURERS REPORT – MARCH 2021 

By PAT MCCABE, IGEHOA TREASURER 
 
On March 12, in advance of a March 16 video meeting with Vesta, I sent an email 
to Vesta to be prepared to discuss: 
- moving forward with a 2019 audit of IGEHOA financials 
 - billing Marsilea per the agreement with it for the back road. 
- initiating a reserve study on HOA assets. 
- taking steps to have all HOA funds in accounts that do not exceed $250,000. 
- confirming policies for paying HOA vendors. 
 
On March16 these matters were discussed with Vesta, all parties were in 
agreement and Vesta was to immediately proceed on all.  
Vesta was also instructed   to begin formatting the reserve schedule according to 
the Board's November 2020 work and not to Sandcastle's old format.   
 
On March 19 I sent an e-mail to Vesta asking for a copy of its insurance policy 
pertaining to HOA funds it handles. As of this writing no reply or policy has been 
received. 
 
On March 26 I received IGEHOA February 2021 financials. 
 
In particular, regarding the January and February financials: 
January: 
Balance sheet looks strong with $854,000 of total assets which includes $406,000 
of reserve funds, $295,000 of cash and liquid assets and $59,000 of prepaid 
expenses. 
Largest liability other than deferred income and prepaid assessments was $66,000 
of accounts payable. 
The reserve schedule was formatted from the old Sandcastle report and did not 
reflect the Board's November 2020 work . 
Actual monthly income and expenses were pretty much on budget. 
 
February: 
Balance sheet again looks strong with $706,000 of total assets including $406,000 
of reserves and $220,000 of cash and liquid assets. 
As in January the largest liabilities were prepaid assessments and deferred income. 
The next largest liability was accrued expense at $15,000.    



The reserve schedule was again formatted from the old Sandcastle report even 
though I had previously instructed Vesta  to change the format during our March 
16 video call .  
Actual monthly income was pretty much on budget and actual monthly expense 
was slightly higher ($11,000) than budgeted due to legal expense.  
The Delinquent Owners report/AR report is significantly higher, $56,000 than the 
December 2020 report of $19,000. February shows 15 homeowners delinquent 90 
days over $1,000 in total with 10 of the 15 at $1160.80. The remaining five 
members on the list are delinquent over $1200 and were also at the top of the 
December 2020 list although one member, Smith, did reduce his delinquency from 
$3400 to $2900   .    
 
Regarding Delinquent Owners I propose following IGEHOA rules: 
- Any member 30 days past due on dues (57 members) immediately be sent a letter 
from Vesta regarding the delinquency. 
- Members 90 days past due on amounts less than $1200 (the 10 mentioned above) 
be given a final warning letter before being turn over to collections 
- the five members mentioned above, including Smith, (Smith, Ziolkowski, 
Barancyk, Farese and Wilsek) be turned over to collection immediately.    
 
Financially yours, 
Pat McCabe  
Treasurer 
 

Financial Reports follow: 
  















 


